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Honorable Arthur Coccodrilli
Chairman
Independent Regulatory Review Commission
14th floor, Harristown 2
333 Market Street
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17101

Dear Chairman Coccodrilli:

that we believe need to be addressed.

Our primary concerns regarding the Final Rule are as follows:

costing 150 local family sustaining jobs.



Secondly, we recognize the fact DEP modified Sections 304.304 (b) and (c) of the rule to
provide an owner or operator of a glass melting furnace not in compliance with the
applicable emission limit by January 1, 2012 the opportunity to petition for an alternative
emission limit or compliance schedule. However, the rule does not, with any specificity,
address the following: a) the criteria the Department will use to determine whether to grant
or deny a petition. The absence of objective criteria, standards or benchmarks subjects the
petition review process to possible arbitrary actions, inconsistencies and delays, b) whether
the owner/operator of a glass melting furnace who submits a timely petition is entitled to
continue operating the furnace in accordance with its then current operating limits until the
Department makes a determination on the petition and, c) what due process an
owner/operator has in the event a petition for alternative emission limit or compliance
schedule is denied or is granted with conditions the petitioner finds objectionable. In
addition, there is no indication if a furnace can continue to operate, or what actions, if any,
may be brought against an operator in the event a petition is denied.

The Pennsylvania Regulatory Review Act (P.L. 73, No 19) requires the Commission to
review regulations based in part on their economic impacts and their clarity, feasibility and
reasonableness. We believe that this final rulemaking will have significant economic and
fiscal impacts for the private sector and the Commonwealth as well as its lack of clarity
creating confusion and the possibility of non-compliance. We are requesting, based upon
this criteria, that the Independent Regulatory Review Commission disapprove the final
form regulation.

We appreciate your attention to our concerns. We look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,

Scott E. Hutchinson, Minority Chairman
House Environmental Resources and Energy Committee
64th Legislative District

Michele Brooks
17th Legislative District

Martin T. Causer
67th Legislative District


